TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
April 5,2021

The Town Council met April 5, 2021 at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex
Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT: MEMBERS ABSENT:

Council Members: ~ Mayor Hight
Glenn Littleton
Neil Benson
Marvin Crumpton
Justin Killingworth
Chasity Chapman

Mayor Hight called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Council Member Crumpton gave
the invocation.

Mayor Hight asked for approval of the Council Minutes from March 15, 2021.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the Council Minutes from March 15, 2021
as presented. Council Member Benson seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Killingworth, Littleton, Benson Chapman
and Crumpton.

Council Member Benson moved to approve the Planning Comm. Minutes from March 9,
2021 as presented. Council Member Killingworth seconded the motion. The motion
carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Killingworth, Littleton,
Benson Chapman and Crumpton.

Old Business

Council Member Benson moved to approve the Park and Rec. minutes from March 7,
2021 but to exclude Field Rental rates from the Park and Rec. Minutes from March 7,
2021. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Killingworth, Littleton, Benson Chapman
and Crumpton.

Council Member Killingworth moved to Amend Ordinance # 180 Article II. Section 7 to
All property licensed retail licensees of the alcohol beverage control board serving
the public in the Town of on-premises and off-premises consumption are authorized
to sell alcoholic beverage on Sunday between the hours of (10:00a.m. to 2:00a.m. on
Monday. Council Member Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Killingworth, Littleton, Benson,
Chapman. Nae: Crumpton.



New Business

Mayor reported to the Council that Dustin Cleckler at 18 Church St., his drainage issues
has been fixed.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve Resolution #3-9-21 (Rezoning B.J. Ward
property from Town Center Commercial to Residential Medium Density, at the corner of
Medical Center Dr. and North Dakota Rd.) Council Member Killingsworth seconded the
motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member
Killingworth, Littleton, Benson Chapman and Crumpton.

Council Member Benson moved to approve Ordinance No. 04/05/2021 (Rezoning B.J.
Ward property from Town Center Commercial to Residential Medium Density, at the

orner of Medical Center Dr. and North Dakota Rd.) Council Member Chapman
seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council
Member Killingworth, Littleton, Benson Chapman and Crumpton.

Department Heads
Fire Chief Parker was not present.

Daniel Avery reported to the Council that Dustin Cleckler drainage issue was fixed. He
stated that all material has been ordered for Franklin St. and Jones St.

Council Member Littleton asked about dumping at the sewer lagoon. Daniel stated he
had to call the Company to come pump out the Hwy 31 sewer station because it was
stopped up.

Chief Barnett asked the Council to hire Justin Tyler Mims as a part time police officer.

Council Member Benson moved to hire Justin Tyler Mims as a part time police officer.
Council Member Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being
as follow: Yeas: Council Member Killingworth, Littleton, Benson Chapman and
Crumpton.

Mayor Hight reported to the Council he met with Alabama Power and the IDA last week
about a Master Plan for the Town. Mayor Hight stated that they are willing to pay half of
the Master Plan if the Town will pay the other half which is $1500.00. Mayor Hight said
this would help us to get grants.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the $1500.00 for the Master Plan for the
Town. Council Member Killingsworth seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Killingworth, Littleton, Benson Chapman
and Crumpton.




Council Member Littleton stated that the Town still has several of the light post that are
in Richard Wood park.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the transfer of funds, and bills for April 5,
2021. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Crumpton, Chapman,
Killingworth, and Benson.

Council Member Crumpton moved to go into an Executive Session to discuss litigation
for 20 or 30 minutes. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion
carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Killingworth, Littleton,
Benson Chapman and Crumpton.

Council Member Littleton moved to reopen to regular session. Council Member Benson
seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council
Member Killingworth, Littleton, Benson Chapman and Crumpton.

Council Member Benson made a motion for pending legation and to accept mediation
agreement. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Killingworth, Littleton, Benson Chapman

and Crumpton.

There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Chapman
moved to adjourn. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Benson, Crumpton, Chapman
Killingworth and Littleton.

Robert Hight Mayor

ATTEST:

Town Clerk



